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FOOD BANK OF THE SOUTHERN TIER

Board of Directors Operating Policy and Procedure
POLICY: 
Identifying, Reviewing and Selecting Candidates for BOD Membership

The Food Bank of the Southern Tier is committed to identifying and retaining the highest quality membership for its Board of Directors. We strive to identify a membership that represents, to the best of our ability, the communities we serve and leverages its diverse expertise, experience and history. 
Identifying Candidates:

Candidacy for membership to the Board of Directors (“Board”) can occur through the following:

1. Directly from Board members

2. President/CEO, including members of the Food Bank staff

3. Public communications including The Harvester Newsletter,  Food Bank website, and other public forums as determined appropriate

4. Donors or other friends of the Food Bank

5. General community members or anyone inquiring about membership
6. Other contacts or means
Board members and others engaging in recruiting efforts on behalf of the Food Bank are encouraged to utilize the Board Member Recruitment Packets available through the Food Bank office. Materials in the packet include:
1. Current Board member roster

2. Annual meeting dates of the general Board and all committees

3. Committee descriptions

4. Contact information (contact card for President/CEO)
Accepting and Presenting Candidates for Membership:

Once a candidate has been identified, the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee (“N&CGC”) should review each candidate as follows:

Step #1:
Complete Prospective Board Member Application Form available electronically or in hard copy from Food Bank office). Attach Resume/Bio etc. and other support information as necessary.

Step #2:
Return information sheet and support information to the President/CEO of the Food Bank 

Step #3:
President/CEO ensures information sheet is completed (follows up if more information is required) and prepares information packet for next N&CGC meeting to conduct preliminary review. 
Reviewing Candidates for Board Membership:
Step #1:
Candidates are discussed at N&CGC meeting after information packets are received by President/CEO.

Step #2:
N&CGC conducts initial review of candidates. The N&CGC will determine if it requires additional information from the candidate or will decide whether or not the candidate should be recommended for consideration for membership by the Board. 
Step #3:
Once interest in the candidate is determined, the N&CGC, along with person presenting the candidate for consideration, determines the best approach to meeting with the candidate to discuss interest in Board membership. 
SPECIAL NOTE: 
Membership on the Board should not be promised or alluded to in any way, until the  process is followed and completed. In special circumstances, the decision to forego some of the steps to complete the process can be recommended by any member of the Board for consideration or by the N&CGC .
Step #4:
The candidate profile is provided and the N&CGC announces at the next available general Board meeting that a slate of candidates will be formally presented for membership at the next general Board meeting. 

If concerns about a candidate are expressed by a member of the Board then this is presented to the President & CEO and N&CGC as soon as possible.  
Selecting and Approving Candidates:

The process for selecting/voting in new members of the Board occurs as follows:


Each candidate for membership to the Board shall be placed on a slate of candidates which will be presented to the Board in its December meeting.  The Board will approve the slate of candidates for Board membership at the Annual Meeting of the Board, which typically occurs in February.


If a vacancy is being filled, the candidate shall be presented at the first available meeting of the Board.

Departure of Board Members:
Board members who are leaving the Board, for any reason, should receive an exit interview as part of the process. This interview is typically conducted by the Chairperson of the N&CGC and/or his/her designee(s).

The purpose of this interview is to determine the experience the departing Board member had while serving on the Board, and to determine what, if any, opportunities for improvement there may be as a governing body, or ways to enhance the experience of future Board members.
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